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Ken 
Jones 

Upcoming Events:  
October 1 – Make ‘em Smile parade 
October 10 – Shrine family meeting 
October 21—Social Hour-Oasis 
October 22 – Sportsmen’s Raffle 
October 29 - Fall Ceremonial  
October 31 – Happy Halloween! 
November 5 – Denver Veteran’s Day  
 

Along with Lady Marlene, we wish 
you a safe and fun October.   
Celebrate the good things!  
 
Yours In The Faith, 
Ken Jones 
Potentate El Jebel Shriners, 2022 
All Aboard! 
 

 

   Happy Halloween!!   

     October is here and the Shrine events of September 
are pleasant memories.  Thank you all for participating in 
those memories.  Let’s make more in October! 
     Our September meeting was enjoyed by all, it was 
definitely a great way to say “welcome back.”  In addi-
tion to our El Jebel Nobles and Ladies, we welcomed 
honored quests Imperial Sir Tim Forbis, Imperial Captain 
of the Guard, and his Lady Peggy, Daughters of the Nile 
Supreme Queen Vicki Tabor Hill, and El Mejdel Queen 
Sarah Dolliver.  We were also joined by a few out-of-
state Nobles and a soon-to- be Noble with his family.  
     The highlight of the meeting was the Gnome auction.  
It raised $790 for the transportation fund.  A big shout-
out to Lady Patti Dawkins who donated the handcrafted 
gnomes.  
     One very difficult decision was to cancel our partici-
pation in the Arvada parade.  This was done due to 
weather conditions and safety concerns.  Many of our 
parade units cannot perform in 40-degree rainy weather.  
Wet roads are also especially dangerous for the Drovers 
and their horses.  I appreciated everyone’s understanding 
about the short notice to cancel.  
     This year’s Walk for LOVE was held at Hogle Zoo in 
Salt Lake City.  The venue provided an opportunity to 
interact with the parents and patients.  Ten El Jebel No-
bles and Ladies attended; many others showed their sup-
port through a virtual walk.  Whether you attended in per-
son or virtually, your contributions help our hospital.   
     Tip of the Fez to the Nobles who served at the Ladies 
Luncheon; you helped make the event special for the La-
dies.  A big THANK YOU to Lady Patrice Heath for her 
donation of 12 homemade quilted table squares.  They 
were table decorations and later sold as the luncheon 
fundraiser.  Through the generosity of the Ladies, $490 
was raised for our Transportation Fund.   
     Membership is the life-blood of the Shrine.  Now is 
the time to start getting petitions for our Fall Ceremonial 
on Saturday October 29.  Be a first-line signer on two 
petitions in one year and get your next year’s El Jebel 
dues paid (hospital and per capita portion will be your 
responsibility).  
     We need office volunteers to assist with greeting visi-
tors, answering the phone, assisting Nobles with question 
and, most of all, providing relief to our current volun-
teers.  Our office is important to the operation of the 
Shrine.  If you have a day a month to volunteer, please 
call me at 303.588.4785. 
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Jay Bobick 

 BACK IN THE SWING OF MEETINGS AND EVENTS 

    We had a great a time at our Temple Meeting on 12 
September!  The auditorium was filled with Nobles, la-
dies, and guests toasting, talking, laughing with one an-
other.  By a little after five in the evening, the rooms were 
full.  We had guests visiting from Idaho and the Imperial 
Captain of the Guard, Timothy “Tim” Forbis and his La-
dy Peggy Sue were down from Wyoming to join in the 
festivities.  If you were not there, you missed a joyful re-
union of the “clan,” Clan El Jebel.  With Autumn upon 
us, it was inspiring to see old friends and meet new ones 
as we renewed our monthly meeting programs.  Our ca-
terer Mike and his son Nick brought a great feast for all to 
enjoy.   

     The evening began with Past Potentates Bobby Marner 
and Joe Kent introducing our Potentate Ken Jones who 
welcomed all and then asked our Chaplain Jim Oliver to 
give an invocation followed by Kent Burns, Oriental 
Guide and Ed Richards, Legion of Honor Commander 
leading all in the Pledge of Allegiance to our Flag and the 
Chanters singing God Bless America.   

      Our Masters of Ceremonies, Past Potentates Bobby, 
and Joe “Things One and Two” opened the evening with 
their “Frick and Frack” antics that are always hilarious!  
What a list of dignitaries introduced by Bobby and Joe:  
Daughters of the Nile Supreme Queen Vicki Tabor Hill, 
El Mejdel Queen Sarah Dolliver, Yucca Temple Queen 
Kathy Grouh, and again Imperial Captain of the Guard, 
Timothy “Tim” Forbis.  Also introduced were our Past 
Potentates attending Dennis Proctor and his Lady Judy, 
Bobby Marner, Joe Kent and his Lady Karri, and Ron 
Williamson and his Lady Robyn.  Also introduced were 
Past Imperial Chaplain Greg Rindone and his Lady 
Kendy.  Then Potentate Ken introduced the Divan and 
their ladies. 

     In the detail’s column, our Temple continues to be fi-
nancially sound, and our building now enjoys an eighty-
three percent occupancy which is good in today’s lease 
market.  Membership continues to decline as noble deaths 
exceed new nobles joining as the year progresses.  Tem-
ple membership currently is 744 Regular, 37 Associate, 
for a total of 781.  This is where you and I become the 
key factor in El Jebel membership.  We need to remember 
membership is a contact sport.  We all should contact our 
brothers in our Blue Lodges that have not seen the light 
and become Shriners.  Any time is great to contact broth-
ers even more so now since we have our Fall Ceremonial 
scheduled for Saturday, 29 October!  Currently there are 
only two candidates, and we need far more than that to 
maintain our heritage, El Jebel.   

Please take this to heart and diligently talk to your broth-
ers about the advantages of being a Shriner.  Yes, the 
Shrine is a Fraternity, but today the Shrine is also a family 
affair.  There is something for everyone in Shrinedom.  
We are a Fraternity and will remain such, but the empha-
sis now is expanding on family inclusiveness.  El Jebel is 
dedicated to maintaining our fraternal way of life while 
recognizing the importance of family, ladies, and youth.  
Feel good about yourself and bring in a new member at 
the upcoming ceremonial. 

     What’s on the horizon for October?  Parades are al-
ways fun and on Saturday the first we will be parading in 
the morning at the Fitzsimon’s Veterans Home, then 
somewhere for lunch together, and in the afternoon parad-
ing at the Masonic Home.  This will be a wonderful day 
for all.  Monday the tenth at 6:00pm will be Dinner and 
Family Night at our Temple.  Come early and enjoy the 
fellowship in the Oasis.  Saturday the fifteenth from 4 to 
7:00pm will be our monthly Happy Hour in the Oasis 
where camaraderie is the key.  Most importantly, Saturday 
the twenty-second is our annual Sportsmen’s Raffle at 
Highlands Lodge on the thirty-five hundred block of Fed-
eral Boulevard.  Activities begin at 11:00am and there 
will be a lot more than just a raffle.  Be there and enjoy.  
You won’t regret it.  To round out the month, as men-
tioned earlier, the Ceremonial is on the last Saturday in 
October.   Be there to support your candidate(s).  

     Just a reminder that El Jebel has our Children’s Christ-
mas Party on Saturday, 10 December at our Temple.  San-
ta Claus has been contacted and will be at the party with 
his elves.  The Optars Club will be taking photos of Santa 
with the kids for every family.  There will be food and 
drink for all and most importantly, stockings and gifts for 
every child and so much more.  Don’t miss this one and 
you can volunteer to help.  Just contact Noble Don Weiser 
at the office.  

     Don’t forget to read your Red Fez every month and 
share what you learn with others.  Never doubt, you are an 
integral part in our success.  Enjoy El Jebel membership 
to the fullest and be active. 

Fraternally, 

Jay 

Notice 

Beginning in September 
 

     The price of Shrine meals will be $25  
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 Phone (303) 455-3470  Fax: (303) 458-8849 

Red Fez Articles—director@eljebel.org 

THE RED FEZ 

Desktop Edition 2022-10 

Illustrious Sir Ken Jones 

Potentate 
 

ELECTED DIVAN 

 Grady Carter, Chief Rabban 

 Jim Dawkins,  Assistant Rabban 

 Doug Kelley, High Priest & Prophet 

 Kent Burns, Oriental Guide 

 Rich Silver, P.P. , Treasurer   

 Jay Bobick, Recorder Emeritus 

 

APPOINTED DIVAN 

 Doug Finley, 1st Ceremonial Master 

 Lee “Hos” Monsebroten, 2nd Ceremonial Master 

 Mike Terry, Marshal 

 Perry Mittler, Captain of the Guard 

 Bill Brassette, Outer Guard 

 David Dorn, Director 

 Jim Oliver, Chaplain Emeritus 

 

LIVING PAST POTENTATES 

Thomas D. Palmer (1989) 

Jack D. Patten (1990) 

Richard E. Williams (1993) 

Amer Plaisted (1994) 

Dr. David Powell (1997) 

Michael G. Severe (1999) 

Jim Fitzpatrick (2000) 

Ron Cosens (2003) 

Richard Karns (2004, 2005) 

Clint Dexter (2006) 

Tony Dattilo (2007) 

Fred Taylor (2008) 

Jim Stewart (2009) 

Ed Rendon (2010) 

Dennis Proctor (2011) 

Jim Long (2012) 

Matthew Raia (2013) 

Phil Hause (2014) 

Michael Trevathan (2015) 

Larry Clark (2016) 

Rich Silver (2017, 2018) 

Bobby Marner (2019) 

Joe Kent (2020) 

Ron Williamson (2021) 

 

PUBLICATION STAFF 

Jim & Judy Taylor, Photographer 

Kent Burns & Susan Boles, Editors 

 

Subscriptions are available to members.  Call the of-
fice  303-455-3470 if you would like a copy mailed to 

you each month for an annual fee of $15.00 

There was a friend whose heart was good 

  He walked with men and understood 

  His was a voice that spoke with cheer,  And 
felt like music on the ear 

His was a smile men loved to see;  His 
was a hand that asked no fee for friendli-
ness or kindness done. And now that he 

has journeyed on,  His is a fame that nev-
er ends,  He leaves behind uncounted 

friends 

Passed thru the Unseen Portals 

In Memoriam  

“Our beloved Brethren live on in a new and 

more glorious life and service. We carry 

their influence in our lives and their memo-

ries in our hearts. They are not forgotten.” 

 

Keith D. Meakins 

John S. Poulos 

James L. Smith 
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2022 Calendar of 

Events 

October 
1 Make ‘em Smile Parade 

5-9 Shriner's Hospitals Children   - Open- Vegas  
10  Family Meeting / Event 
21 Social Hour—Oasis 
22  Sportsmen's Raffle 
29   El Jebel Ceremonial 
29  Social after Ceremonial 

 

November  
5 Veteran's Day Parade (Call Out) 
5 Nile High Tea 
7 Divan Meeting 
14 Shrine Meeting- Veterans Program 
18 Social Hour-Oasis 
27 Shrine building decorating 

 
December  
5 Divan Meeting 
10 Children's Christmas Party 
12 Stated Meeting / Elections / Ladies Program 
16 Social Hour—Oasis 

El Jebel Shrine  emails 
Recorder—recorder@eljebel.org 

Treasurer—treasurer@eljebel.org 

Accounting—director@eljebel.org 

Red Fez—director@eljebel.org 

Calendar—director@eljebel.org 

Membership Report 

Total Membership  (with Associates)  

781 

1– Demit 

1– Associate Member Drop 

3– Expired 

 

Red Fez subscriptions are available  

to members.   

Call the office at  

303-455-3470 if you would like a copy mailed to 
you each month for an annual fee of $15.00 

Donations 
Shriners Childrens    In Memory of 

Mike & Robin Terry   Gary Gosage 

Pipe Band     Donation 
Debe Boles     Gary Gosage 
Ron & Robyn Williamson  Gary Gosage 
Ron & Judy Cosens   Gary Gosage 
Ron & Judy Cosens   Jim Lear, P.P. 
Ron & Judy Cosens   Jim Smith 
James & Kathryn Carroll  Audrey Galumbos 

Parade Corner 

By Mike Terry, Marshal 

     Remember the old saying, “All dressed up and no place 
to go?”  That’s what we could say about the Arvada Harvest 
Festival Parade.  After a high in the upper 90’s on Friday, 
Saturday the 10th dawned rainy and cold and, sadly, a last-
minute decision had to be made to cancel our participation 
in the parade.  I know people were disappointed that we did-
n’t parade as planned, especially since the parade had been 
cancelled the last two years because of COVID.  However, it 
was the right decision as many of our units are open vehicles 
or have electronic equipment that can’t get wet.  We also 
needed to take into consideration footing for the horse units.  
Thanks to all for your patience and understanding and, hope-
fully, in 2023 we’ll finally be able to “dance in the streets” 
of Arvada. 
     As the parade schedule winds down for 2022, the “Make 
‘Em Smile” parades will be held on Saturday, October 1st at 
the Veteran’s Home at 10:00 AM and at the Eastern Star 
Masonic Retirement Center at 2:00 PM.  Watch your e-mails 
for more information about staging times and locations.  The 
residents of these two facilities really look forward to the 
parades.  One of the ladies at the Eastern Star Masonic Re-
tirement Center told the Activity Director that last year’s 
parade was the longest parade she ever saw – the same pa-
rade made 3 loops of the building but to her it was some big 
parade.  Let’s make ‘em smile by having this be the longest 
and best parade yet. 
     Last but not least, make sure to put the Denver Veteran’s 
Day Parade on your calendar for Saturday, November 5th.  
It’s sure to be a great parade.  Again, watch your e-mails for 
further details. 
     Remember, even if you don’t have a parade vehicle, there 
are always vehicles available for you to ride in or on.  All 
parades are social events; bring your family and prospective 
Nobles (and don’t forget your Fez).  Please contact me on 
myyellowbee55@msn.com if you have any questions.   
All Aboard and join in the fun!    

mailto:myyellowbee55@msn.com
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A message 

from the  

Chief Rabban 

    Can you believe it is already October?  Lady Kim and 
I .hope everyone is doing fine, enjoying life and every-
thing that beautiful Colorado has to offer during this fall 
season.  It sure has been pretty out at the Carter Cattle 
Company!   

     Parade season continues, and El Jebel’s participation 
has been outstanding.  Unfortunately, the Arvada Parade 
was cancelled due to some unseasonable weather, but we 
still have several opportunities to get out and have fun 
and share in the fellowship that is El Jebel parade season, 

     Our fundraising efforts are continuing.  We still have 
bottle tags and pecans available.  Please contact the 
Shrine Office to purchase your tags and/or pecans for 
your next special occasion.   Our 2022 Sportsmen’s Raf-
fle ticket sales have taken off!  We have sold over 
$31,000 worth of tickets so far, which is an amazing 
number.  Call the Shrine Office to get your tickets to sell, 
and to sign up to work our booth at Bass Pro Northfield.  
We have a great opportunity there as they have allowed 
us to sell raffle tickets every weekend until the raffle.  We 
are hopeful that the other Bass Pro/Cabela’s locations 
follow suit and let us sell at their stores as well.  The on-
line raffle sales website is up and running and is very 
easy to use.  Every Noble has their own sales page that he 
can send to people interested in buying tickets.  For this 
to be a success, we need everyone’s participation.  If you 
did not get the e-mail containing the link to the raffle 
website, please contact Perry Mittler or any member of 
the Divan and we will get it to you and make sure you 
understand how it works.  We have four weeks left until 
the raffle, so let’s all get involved and make this a huge 
success for El Jebel.  Every little bit helps so please con-
tinue to sell, sell, sell.  If you have any other fundraising 
ideas, please do not hesitate to contact me to discuss 
them. 

     Everyone please be safe and happy!  Lady Kim and I 
hope to see you all at a Shrine gathering soon. 

Get Aboard! 

 

Yours in the faith, 

Chief Rabban Grady Carter  

Motor Corp 

(Cooler Nobles, Jeep Patrol, Keystone Kops, Motor Patrol, 
Noble Cycles, Tux N Trikes, Vintage Iron Patrol) 

  

    The Arvada Harvest Parade was cancelled the day of 
due to rain.  This only proves that nature really can be a 
Mother (LOL). 

    Our next Parade is a double-header: First up is Colora-
do Veterans at Fitzsimmons followed later that day at the 
Eastern Star Home on 10/1/2022.  The forecast is not 
looking great due to rain predicted that day. I guess it’s 
like they say “Weather is here; wish you were beautiful” 
Veterans Day parade is set for November with no details 
as of yet. 

   Septembers unit meeting had 26 members in attendance 
(Wow). The 2023 Officers have been elected. Great to 
have first time attendees Chuck (Bonnie) Peterson along 
with Emit (Kristy) Hurdelbrink and Ed Hamm in attend-
ance.  The meeting was quick but the fellowship was 
awesome! 

   Our Face Book page is “El Jebel Motor Corps.”  Join in 
and add your favorite pictures and comments.  This is a 
“Members” page and will have important parade, meet-
ing, and social information.  This is in addition to e-mail 
alerts and Red Fez articles.  More information for our 
members is always a win. The Moderators are Glenn La-
sater and Chuck “Hawk” Hawkins.  

    It’s raffle time!  Please help support El Jebel.  Call the 
office 303-455-3470 to receive you tickets and all the 
informational updates.  We are in our final leg so please 
help out and sell those tickets and don’t forget to turn in 
those sold tickets right away. 

    Secretary Brett “Baby Boy” along with “Hawk” are 
compiling the roster.  This includes things like birthdays 
and anniversaries.  They may be reaching out to you soon 
to complete this fact-finding mission.  Please take a mi-
nute and help them complete this important undertaking. 
You can contact” Baby Boy” directly at 303-217-6107.  

     Our next meeting will be on October 25th (4th Tuesday 
of the month) at 6pm.  Dinner first with meeting to follow 
at Pietra’s Pizzeria and Italian Restaurant (west room) 
located at 9045 W. 44th Ave, Wheat Ridge CO 80033 
(303) 421-4100.  Nobles, Ladies and any interested Fu-
ture members are welcome to attend.  

Call or Text 303-514-2102 by October 24th to confirm 
your attending (We need to let the restaurant know a head 
count). Bring your ideas, solutions and light hearted fun! 

   Remember if we create fun - fellowship will always 

follow. 



 

7 

Mark your Calendar for these upcoming events 

2022 Parade Schedule 
Call Out Parades:  
Veteran’s Day                                  November 5  

Official Parades:  
Make em’ Smile Parade      October 1 

(Colorado Veterans Community Living Center and Eastern 
Star Masonic Campus) 

 
Note: Any other Parade may be attended with the au-
thorization of the Potentate.  
Subject to changes based upon State and local pan-
demic mandates and restrictions 

Shrine Meeting Events 
 
      October 10  

Presentation of Awards 
Shriners Children’s SLC Report 
 

November 14 
Veteran’s Program 
 

December 12 
Fundraiser for Transportation    Fund  
Elections  
Lady’s Program 
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El Jebel Fall Ceremonial 
Saturday October 29 

 

     Nobles, now is the time to start getting petitions for our Fall Ceremonial.   This last spring, we created 7 new No-
bles.  The goal for this fall is 14.  This is not unrealistic; Illustrious Sir Ken is awarding 300 points to first-line sign-
ers.  So, get those petitions in! 
     Bring a perspective Noble and their family to a parade, Friday social, and any other Shrine event.  New Nobles 
are the life-line of El Jebel. 
     October’s ceremonial will be the same format as the Spring and will include the showcase of Units.  As we get 
closer to October, details will be communicated. 

Together we will make the Fall Ceremonial a success! 
Fraternally, 
   Doug Finley               Hoss Monsebroten 

1st Ceremonial Master     2nd Ceremonial Master 

 
Phishing Season Is Open. 

Be Vigilant! 
 
 

     Phishing is a type of social-engineering attack often used to steal user data, including log-in credentials and credit 
card numbers.  It occurs when an attacker, masquerading as a trusted entity, dupes a victim into opening an e-mail, instant mes-
sage, or text message.  The recipient is then tricked into clicking a malicious link, which can lead to the installation of malware, 
the freezing of the system as part of a ransomware attack, or the revealing of sensitive information. 

     In a typical e-mail case, you will receive an e-mail that appears to come from a known person or company that you 
recognize and do business with, such as your financial institution.  The e-mail will probably warn you of a request that requires 
your immediate attention.  In many cases, a quick check of the e-mail return address or the originating text number will tip you 
off.  

     Many Nobles have received e-mails and texts claiming to originate from me.  These unscrupulouss people sending 
them are hoping you will fall for their scam.  Be assured, my e-mail, AT&T phone, and your El Jebel office server have not been 
hacked.  Here is an example of a spam e-mail or text you may receive:   

Hello.  Are you less busy at the moment?  I got a request for you to manage discreetly.  I will be going into a 
meeting shortly, please no calls so kindly respond back via e-mail. 

Yours in the Faith, 
Ill. Sir Ken Jones 

     Please be assured I will not ask you to buy anything or to send an e-mail for a private conversation.  Do not get 
hooked by these phishing schemes.  Below are articles worth reading: 

https://www.verizon.com/about/account-security/smishing-and-spam-text-messages  
https://usa.kaspersky.com/resource-center/preemptive-safety/phishing-prevention-tips   
 

Yours in the Faith, 
Ken Jones 
Potentate El Jebel Shriners, 2022 
All Aboard! 

https://www.verizon.com/about/account-security/smishing-and-spam-text-messages
https://usa.kaspersky.com/resource-center/preemptive-safety/phishing-prevention-tips
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Optars 

~ J. & J. Taylor 

   We did get into a bit of photography, when Ed showed 
us his GoPro that he uses on trips.  There were numerous 
attachments he brought to show us, like a chest mount, a 
small flexible tripod, a strap headband holder, a “selfie” 
pole, and others he doesn’t have, like an underwater case, 
noise suppressor, etc.  He did put his forehead mount on, 
and we took a picture (see here in the Red Fez).  We 
can’t wait to see his photos when he gets home from their 
trip! 

     With all this entertainment came his program on 
“Action Cameras”; these are usually smaller and more 
reasonably priced than video cameras.  GoPro is an ex-
ample – available are wrist attachments, water protection 
cases, filters, clamps, suction cups (for a car mount!), etc.  
B & H or Amazon prices run about $400. 

     If any of you want an interesting and enjoyable even-
ing, come to the Optars meeting on the first Tuesday of 
the month.  We usually go somewhere to dinner at 5:00, 
then to the Shrine for the meeting at 7:00.  This next 
meeting will be on October 4th, with a dinner at New 
York Deli, on Hampden.  Come join us! 

Sports Club News 

~ Randy Jensen 

 
     The Sports Club had a successful steak fry at the Rin-
done’s on September 11, 2022.   It was attended by 22 
folks and the food was excellent!   The club decided to 
have a short meeting to discuss and plan upcoming 
events.  President Ill Sir Ed Rendon called the meeting to 
order and the first order of business was to decide next 
years’ officers.  It was decided that the slate of officers 
this past year would stay for 2023 year:  President, Ill Sir 
Ed Rendon; Vice President, Noble Randy Jensen; Secr/
Treas, Noble Greg Rindone; Parade Capt., Noble Jim 
Dawkins. 
     We have organized a “Fall Colors Ride” in our beauti-
ful mountains on September 29, 2022.  This will be an 
ALL-day event leaving The Fort parking lot at 8:00am 
that Thursday.  See attached flyer.  Be sure to RSVP to 
Greg so we don’t leave anyone behind! 
     Our next outing will be at Zonka’s Restaurant in Pine, 
CO on Thursday, October 20, 2022 for lunch.  We will 
meet at The Fort in Morrison and follow each other to 
Zonka’s or you can drive straight there.  However, we 
would like to know either way if you are planning on go-
ing so we have a count.  Please let Greg know either by e-
mail or phone, 303-918-7299.     
     If you’re not already a Sports Club member but would 
like to join us, please contact our President, Ed Rendon at 
303-908-3738 or Vice President, Randy Jensen at 303-
905-4967.   
     Our meetings are on the second Wednesday of the 
month and will resume most likely in November but not 
certain.  There will be more information regarding 
monthly meetings in the next Sports newsletter. 
Come join us.  We have a really good time when we are 
together!! 

October Sports Ride 

                                                                

 

 

                          The September ride is planned for Thursday 

the 29th and we will enjoy the scenic colors autumn has to 

offer.  Hopefully this will be a good photo opportunity.  We 

are avoiding the weekend as doing this then would be a hor-

rific traffic issue.   

 

Be advised – this is going to be an ALL-DAY excursion 
with lots of viewing and lots of miles. 
 

     We will meet at The Fort parking lot at the Morrison Ev-
ergreen exit at 0730.  We will leave around 0800.  Would 
like a YES or NO response so we know who to look for prior 
to pulling out.  RSVP Greg Rindone by return e-mail. 
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RV Roamers 

By: Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

 

WAGON TRAIN?  
   September 17th marked the departure of a Shriners’ 
“Wagon Train” for the Black Hills of South Dakota.  The 
newer “wagons” are now made of steel, aluminum and 
fiberglass, riding on rubber tires, and powered by much 
more horsepower than what was provided by the old 
horse / oxen drawn models of the Old West. 

   The trek began at the Johnson’s Corner truck stop and 
restaurant where giant cinnamon rolls are the most popu-
lar fare.  As previously “scouted” by Wagonmaster Jim 
Stewart, the caravan made its way north through Chey-
enne, the gateway to the “nothingness” of Wyoming.  
Although the worst of Wyoming highways outclass the 
best of those in Colorado’s pothole farms, the 
“attractions”, pit/potty stops and refueling locations are 
few and expensive!  Strong wind is the primary natural 
resource of Wyoming, often forcing our modern 
“wagons” to frequently correct their trajectories along the 
roadways. 

   As the Caravan turned to the east at Newcastle, the 
scenery instantly changed to beautiful scenic forests, rock 
formations, and roadways that were creatively construct-
ed to negotiate the twists and turns through the Black 
Hills National Forest.  The former campground of Gen-
eral George Custer now serves as the beautiful R.V. park 
where we were welcomed by the owners, checked in 
quickly and settled in for the evening. 

   With so much to see in the Black Hills, only two group 
destinations were on our schedule.  The first was a drive 
through Custer State Park’s scenic wonderland where 
“big rigs” would be considered foolish and dangerous to 
use on the narrow “pathways” which culminate at the 
Mount Rushmore National Memorial.  Our group arrived 
in time to visit the food court for dinner, and a walk 
through the “Avenue of Flags” which leads to the amphi-
theater below the mountain upon which the faces of Pres-
idents Washington, Jefferson, Roosevelt and Lincoln are 
carved in the granite.  The National Park Service presen-
tation featured an interesting historical review of the 
Presidents is followed by the entire audience standing to 
sing our National Anthem together, during which the 
mountain is instantly lighted, revealing the faces of the 
“fabulous four” Presidents – a very stunnnig sight which 
brought gasps of surprise and admiration from everyone.  
The closing of this ceremony is accomplished by the call-
ing of all military veterans to the stage where our Ameri-
can Flag proudly waves throughout the day.  On this day, 
“Old Glory” flew at half-staff to honor lives lost in ser-
vice to our nation. Several veterans are asked to partici-
pate with the retiring of the colors.  Two of the veterans 
chosen included our own retired U.S.A.F. Chief Master 
Sergeant Annette Stewart, and U.S. Army veteran Jim 
Oliver.   

A “Present Arms” command brought all veterans to at-
tention while rendering a salute that was maintained 
throughout the retirement of the flag.  Once again, there 
were comments that “too much pollen” was in the air, 
creating “leaky eyes” during the ceremony.  This pro-
gram is a “must” for everyone when traveling to the 
Black Hills. 

   The other group event was a visit to “Bear Country” 
which is home to a variety of wildlife creatures, but pri-
marily for dozens of bears.  Visitors are cautioned to re-
main in their cars (with windows closed) while traveling 
through the areas in which the wildlife are well main-
tained.  The bears are free to roam throughout their area, 
complete with “dens” in which they reside.  Most of the 
animals in Bear Country are nocturnal hunters, and pre-
fer to “hide” and rest during the warmer daylight hours, 
but the bears remain active throughout the “park”.  Re-
cently weaned bear cubs are maintained together in their 
own enclosed area, all very entertaining to watch.  This 
entire excursion was very much enjoyed by all present.   

   The areas of Hill City, Keystone, Custer, and Custer 
State Park contain an incredible variety of sights, sounds, 
restaurants, breweries, wine producers, all different than 
the average “tourist” fare.  Just ask any of the Roamers 
present about the “Red Ass” rhubarb wine that many 
couldn’t resist taking home. 

   Evening bonfires at the campground brought warmth, 
laughter and stories to all in the cool evening with hints 
of winter noticeably changing tree leaves to yellow and 
gold as observed each morning.  The forecast of light 
rain and cold predicted for the day that the “Brown Bag 
Auction” was scheduled didn’t materialize, so the auc-
tion went very well, bringing in several hundred dollars 
in bids, all destined to be utilized exclusively for the ben-
efit of our “Shriners’ Children”.  The participating own-
ers of the R.V. Park posted auction advertising flyers 
inviting any and all who were staying at the park.  We 
welcomed the surprise presence of a participating couple 
staying there whose daughter, now 35 years old was a 
patient at the Salt Lake Shriners Hospital when she was 
three years old, having been born with severely deformed 
feet and one hand.  They related their “story” of tragedy 
and heartache to success and how their daughter is now 
enjoying a successful life with the post-surgical prosthe-
ses that were made for her by Shriners hospital techni-
cians.  Once again, that “pollen” in the air caused “leaky 
eyes” with several who were present.  No words can de-
scribe how grateful these parents are for the life altering 
treatment that their daughter and their family received 
from Shriners. 

   Many great experiences were shared with all present 
during this week.  The ever present “RV Gremlin” , 
caused some electrical issues with the Marshall’s RV tail 
lights and an auto-leveling jack, and on the way home, 
bits of tire rubber were being thrown away by an inside 
rear dual tire as it disintegrated on Dattilo’s RV.   
 

(Continued on page 14) 
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Computer Club   

By J & J Taylor 

 

 

     The Computer Club met on September 13th at 11:00 for 
lunch at Zane’s Italian Bistro on Yosemite.  We then went 
to the Shrine Fleming Room for a 1:00 meeting.  There 
were nine people there:  Ken Behrens, Judy and Jim Tay-
lor, Dianne White, Ed Hamm, George Van Trump, Mike 
Wallen, and our Divan Rep Kent Burns and his Lady Julie.  
We had a quorum!  Usually Sam attends, either by Zoom 
or in person, but later he explained he dozed off and missed 
it! 

     The Children’s Christmas Party is coming up, and the 
club has again been asked to do photos.  We discussed 
printing pictures vs. giving out pictures on flash drives.  No 
decision has been made on this yet.  On November 5th there 
are two events which the club, with Optars, has done pho-
tos in the past – the Nile Tea, and the Veterans’ Parade.  
These will be covered.  The same applies to the Ladies 
Luncheon. 

     Under Tech Tips, Ed let us know that add-ons to new 
cars will now be priced as monthly or annual subscriptions 
rather than purchased outright.  Things such as lane-assist, 
auto-following, self-driving, and auto-parking can be added 
later via automatic electronic updates to your car.   

     Chip manufacturing facilities are now underway in the 
USA.  Currently nearly all chips for vehicles, computers, 
etc. are made in China. 

     We need some help for photos at the Children’s Christ-
mas Party.  We need to decide about immediate printouts 
vs flash drives. 

     Don’t forget the Sportsmen’s Raffle and the Ceremoni-
al.  Maybe we will see you at the El Jebel Shrine Social on 
the third Friday of the month. 

     The next Computer Club meeting will be October 11 at 
1:00 PM at the Shrine.  We will gather at Zane’s Italian 
Bistro again (the food was delicious) at 11:00 AM.  Come 
join us! 

Western Colorado Shrine Club 

By Gregory Foster, VP 

 

Hello Ladies and Fellow Nobles, 

   I’d like to begin with an update regarding the 
Shriners International and Shriners Children’s Anniver-
sary Celebration we had on Saturday, September 17th 
at Canyon View Park in Grand Junction. Thanks to the 
efforts of our Nobles, our Masonic Brothers from area 
Blue Lodges, and our families we had a great turnout 
and we gave away several hundred ice cream bars. 
Though it seemed kids were more interested in getting 
their faces painted than having ice cream. I would like 
to extend my heartfelt thanks to the following Nobles 
for all their hard work making this event such a suc-
cess. Nobles Gregory Foster, David Krogh, Bill Hirt, 
John Groves, Mike Briscoe, Bill Brassette, David Van-
dyke, and Gary Weiszbrod Thank You! 

   I’m pleased to announce that the WCSC will begin 
having a monthly Social Hour at Scotland Yard in 
Grand Junction on the third Saturday of each month at 
4 PM. Scotland Yard is in the shopping center off of 24 
½ Rd and Highway 6&50. Our next Social Hour will 
be on Saturday, October 15th so mark your calendars 
and join us for fun and fellowship. 

   As of Monday, September 19th, the Western Colora-
do Shrine Club is ranked 4th in El Jebel 2022 Sports-
men’s Raffle ticket sales. Let's see if we can move up 
the list and break the top 3. We are working with the 
Grand Junction Cabela’s to arrange dates and times to 
sell raffle tickets outside the store so please stay tuned 
for more information. Also, remember if you haven’t 
bought your raffle tickets yet you can buy and sell tick-
ets online or contact El Jebel for paper tickets.  

   Our next parade will be the Veterans Day Parade in 
Grand Junction on Friday, November 12th at 2 PM. As 
we get closer to the event we will have more infor-
mation for you, so please stay tuned.  

   Our next initiation for new members will be in Febru-
ary. I know that seems like a long time away, but it will 
be here faster than you think. If you know a Brother 
that is interested in joining us or is looking to have fun 
with his fellow Brothers please have him submit a peti-
tion. You can direct him to www.ElJebelshrine.org or 
to www.MasonicFamilyGJ.org/Shriners for a petition. 
Remember you get 50 Jewel of El Jebel points for be-
ing the first line signer on a Brothers petition to join.  

   Finally, if you have ideas for fun events please reach 
out to a member of the WCSC Board. We are always 
looking for fun things to do. 

   With that, I will say I hope you all have a wonderful 
month and see you soon.  

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.eljebelshrine.org%2F&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1b5c9b23b95e4e3a4dc908da9c3df2bf%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637994087122383531%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.masonicfamilygj.org%2FShriners&data=05%7C01%7C%7C1b5c9b23b95e4e3a4dc908da9c3df2bf%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637994087122539746%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAi
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Band 

Rick Frohlick 

Don Long 

 

Dune Buggys 

Patti Pitcock 

Don Weiser 

 

 

 

 

Radops 

Christine Hause 

Phil Hause, P.P. 

Patti Pitcock 

Dennis Proctor, P.P. 

Cyndie Wozniak-
Behrens 

 

Sports 

Kendy Rindone 

Connie Hecox 

Dennis Proctor, P.P. 

Sharon Mayer 

 

T-Nobles 

Phil Hause, P.P. 

Dennis Proctor, P.P. 

Steven Walker 

 

VIP’s 

Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

Phil Covarrubias 

Phil Hause, P.P. 

 

 

Provost Guard 

Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

Gerrie Campbell 

 

RV Roamers 

Tony Dattilo, P.P. 

Heidi Talkington 

Nicole Potter 

Walk for Love—Salt Lake City 
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Pipe Band  

By Kent Burns 

     As promised last month, here is the “after-action re-
port” on the annual Band barbecue at the Johnson’s.  The 
weather cooperated and provided a warm (but not hot) 
afternoon in which to enjoy Tom’s famous pulled pork 
and all Lilly’s sumptuous sides.  Tom had to have a little 
help pulling the pork – remember he lost an argument 
with his router.  Finger is coming along rather nicely 
(considering) and he will know in the next month or so if 
he has to make any drastic changes to how he plays the 
pipes.  Will keep all apprised of that situation. 

     Another “after-action report”:  The Band had to with-
draw from the Grand Lake Constitutional Week perfor-
mance due to unfortunate timing for a majority of our 
members.  After conferring with the producers of the pro-
gram up there and explaining that we had only two pipers 
available, they accepted our apology and assured us that 
we would be on the program for the next assembly in 
2023.  We greatly appreciate their understanding, and 
look forward to next September. 

     We were honored once more to welcome home Veter-
ans from an Honor Flight mid-September.  While some of 
these flights are more memorable than others (they tend to 
blend together after so many), each Flight reminds us of 
how much we all owe to our heroes.  This most recent 
Flight was a little more “special” than usual.  When meet-
ing someone for the first time who appears to be of “that 
age,” the first question is always “Have you been on an 
Honor Flight?”  If the answer is “no,” the next question is 
“Would you like to go on one?”  Usually that leads to 
helping them apply for the next Flight.  But one shocking-
ly said “I’m not eligible.”  Since I knew he had been in 
World War II, the next comment was “You were in Eu-
rope during WWII, weren’t you?”  He answered, “Yes.”  
To which I remarked, “Then you wore the uniform.”  He 
replied, “No.”  Thoroughly confused by now, I admitted 
he needed to explain.  His explanation almost felled me.  
“I fought with the Dutch Underground.”  Well, that was 
more than enough.  When the Honor Flight people heard 
the story, they agreed that he had more than earned the 
right to be on a Flight.  This was that Flight.  And 
“Dutch,” as he is commonly known, will be at the Veter-
ans Day program this November as the guest of the Pipe 
Band. 

     We are looking forward to the next one on Saturday, 
15 October 2022 at DIA.  Been working with some mem-
bers of the Rocky Mountain Brassworks trying to put to-
gether a short “show” reminiscent of one we did some 
twelve or so years ago with the cadets from the AFA as 
RP&B.  We had just finished a show for Tartan Day and 
since we had everyone together all decked out in uniform 
(and with the exuberance of youth), we went out to DIA 
for an early return (usually an evening arrival, but for 
some reason that Flight came in mid-afternoon-).  It came 
off rather well – the Veterans couldn’t get enough of the 
cadets, the cadets were totally enthralled with the Veter-
ans and couldn’t stop asking questions, and the crowd 
loved the whole show.   

The acoustics in the main terminal are some of the best we 
have ever played.  The portion of the show where the Veter-
ans came up out of the train tunnel was on YouTube for a 
long time.  We were playing the theme from the TV series, 
The Band of Brothers.  Could not have been scripted any 
better by Hollywood. 

     Speaking of the Rocky Mountain Brassworks, we are 
pleased to again play with them in their Veterans Day pro-
gram, Sunday, 6 November 2022 at the Lakewood Cultural 
Center, 470 S Allison Pkwy, Lakewood.  The time has not 
been firmly established, but for now we are assuming it to be 
1600.  Should know by the next issue of the Red Fez.  Since 
our times with the AFA cadets has been curtailed of late, the 
Band jumps at the chance to play with the brass, such as the 
RMBw.  We have been lucky enough to do so at least twice a 
year ever since our friend and benefactor, Bill Smith, retired.  
He was the one who introduced us to each other. 

     For any interested in renewing their acquaintance with the 
Third Degree, the Band will be conferring such for Centenni-
al #84, 1614 Welton St., Denver, on Saturday, 15 October.  
Lodge is scheduled to open at 0900.  Don’t think they would 
mind a few more Brothers in the north and south. 

     As always, we will be at the Shrine (almost) every Thurs-
day evening and can offer you a hearty welcome should you 
come on down to learn piping or other things Scottish at 
1830. 

Legion of Honor 

~ Commander Ed Richards 

 

   Well, it’s time again to write another LOH article for the 
Red Fez which I am sure you will receive in  October!  
Welcome back to the Shrine meetings as it has been a busy 
and hot summer with much to do.  Of course, we started off 
the summer parades with one on Memorial Day in 
Commerce City, then off to Johnstown for their parade 
(which I really don’t know the name of but no matter), and 
the next week we were in Brush for the 4th of July parade.  
Then comes August and we were in Wheat Ridge for their 
carnation parade.  So in comes September and the Arvada 
Parade that had to be canceled due to the heavy rain and the 
fact that most of the units parade in open vehicles.  All this 
was explained by our Illustrious Potentate Ken Jones at our 
September Shrine Meeting.  The following week we were 
supposed to do the Broomfield Days parade but it was 
cancelled due to the fact that El Jebel Shrine was doing the 
Walk for Love in Salt Lake City and there wouldn’t be 
enough units to warrant it.  We still have three more parades 
to attend though, a pair in October and one in November.  
The crowds of people that attended ALL of the parades 
were remarkable as the turnout was humungous. 

     We are going to have our first Legion of Honor meeting 
on the 27th of September.  I had asked several people to 
attend but due to other commitments they are unable to do 
so, but I hope we have a good crowd for the meeting.  We 
need to hold our election of officers to comply with Imperial 
requirements.  I will let you all know how that comes out in 
the Fez article for next month.  That’s all that I can think of 
for now, so stay safe and cool, and may the good Lord take 
a liking to you! 
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Sandblasters 

By Larry Bangert 

 

   The summer golf tournaments that we have left are 
Indian Peaks and Legacy Ridge. We have recently 
played Fox Hollow with the following players present: 

 

Don Sichterman   Jim Thoeming  Jerry Davis 

Phil Hause   Robb Pickard  Robin Lucy 

Larry Bangert  David Roush  Stanzi Lucy 

We especially had a rousing 19th hole. 

 

The signups for our last two summer tournaments are: 

 

Indian Peaks     Legacy Ridge 

Phil Hause     Phil Hause 

Matt Madrid     Jerry Davis 

2 Guests      Robin Lucy 

Wayland Britt     Stanzi Lucy 

Robin Lucy     Mike Gartner 

Stanzi Lucy     Matt Madrid 

Jerry Davis     2 Guests 

 

   We are approaching our overnight trip to Canon City 
and Florence. This should be a lot of fun. We currently 
have 23 people going, 20 golfers (12 men and 8 women), 
3 non golfers. We will have 3 male foursomes and 2 fe-
male foursomes. 

   Our Christmas Party is scheduled for Friday, Dec. 9th, 
5pm to 9pm at the The Vista. I am happy to announce 
that we will have a vocal ensemble from Colorado Chris-
tian College (10 strong) called The Peak Harmony vocal 
ensemble. 

   Our next meeting will be Wed. Sept. 28 at 11:30am at 
the Golden Corral Restaurant at Santa Fe Dr. And W 
Hampden Ave. 

   We ask any of you that want to join us for good food 
and good fun, we will welcome you with open arms. La-
dies are welcome.   

(RV Roamers continued) 

 

 

 

Luckily, some borrowed tools, a spare tire and plenty of 
assistance from Jimmy Marshall remedied the situation, 
and the trip home was made with no further problems.  
writer’s “mantra” continues to prove true; “There are two 
kinds of R.V. owners – those who have problems, and 
those who will.” – an unfortunate fact that applies to 
R.V.’s, homes, motorcycles, and a host of other “items” 
that have breakable “parts”. 

   Unintended humor created by the Taylors occurred 
while we were waiting at the edge of town for those to 
gather who chose to caravan home together.  While 
parked in a safe spot, waiting for other rigs to arrive Judy 
Taylor hurriedly drove off to follow an RV that she 
thought belonged to the Marshalls for several miles, stop-
ping and starting when it did several times, until the curi-
ous driver of the followed rig stopped to ask Judy if there 
was a problem or if they needed help.  When Judy saw 
him, she realized the error of her haste and erroneous ob-
servation in following a total stranger on a totally differ-
ent path than our group.  Several telephone attempts to 
contact her failed due to the absence of cell phone cover-
age in the area.  Judy and Jim later rejoined us at our “flat 
tire” repair stop in Lusk, Wyoming, laughing at herself. 
but no worse for the wear, and headed south to be home 
in time for a busy weekend with other Shrine functions.  

   Prayers of “Thanks” to our Gracious God who provided 
His protection for our safety and health during this won-
derful excursion of dear brothers and sisters each of 
whom made it so very special.  Thanks to all!     
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EL MEJDEL TEMPLE NO. 47 

Daughters of the Nile     

Carole Bolduc, PQ 

 

  
Fall has finally arrived and not a minute too soon.  

The heat in September was almost unbearable; neverthe-
less, El Mejdel Temple had a very busy September.  The 
Official Visit of our Supreme Queen, Vickie Tabor Hill 
was held on Monday, September 12th.  Officers’ and Unit 
practices kept our Temple hopping. 
 The Supreme Queen Visit was a beautiful day.  Ra-
ther than a banquet, our Queen opted for a “brunch” 
which was a big success.  Unit performances followed, 
and then our Session and Ceremonial where a new Prin-
cess was welcomed into our Household.  
 September 15th through the 18th, the Annual “Walk 
for Love” was held.  It was both Live and Virtual this 
year, and the end result was a very successful endeavor. 
  
Our next big event coming up is the White Rose Celebra-
tion.  See flyer included. 
 
 
 
Deadline date for reservations is October 14th.  We are all 
looking forward to honoring Queen Sarah.  Please mark 
your calendar for Sunday, October 23rd.  We hope to see 
you there. 
  
Saturday, November 5th, is the big day for our Annual 
High Tea.  The theme this year is “All That Jazz.”  A 
reservation flyer is included in this issue of the RED FEZ.  
Seating is limited; consequently, reservations should be 
made as soon as possible. 
 
 We hope everyone has been staying healthy over the 
summer months.  Holidays are coming up….something 
fun to anticipate. 
 Have a Happy Halloween, and dress warm while 
Trick or Treating!  
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The Raffle is Back and on a Roll! 

Your assistance is needed to ensure our Raffle 
is a very successful fundraiser.  We have ticket
-sales tables every weekend at Cabela’s and 
Bass Pro.  Nobles are needed to staff these 
ticket tables.  To reserve your preferred dates 
and times to man these tables, e-mail Noble 
Perry Mittler at perrymi@comcast.net.   
 
Selling $100 worth of tickets gets you entered 
in the “seller’s” drawing.  Sell $300 or more – 
receive 400 El Jebel Shrine points.   
  
In addition to contacting the El Jebel office 
for tickets, a website has been established for 
easy sales and convenient payments (https://
eljebelsportsmens.pledge-drive.net).   Web cus-
tomers can pay with credit/debit cards, PayPal, 
Venmo, and other ways.   

Paper tickets are available from Don Weiser in 
the Shrine Office, Mondays, and Fridays from 
8:00 AM to 3:30 PM.  Please give Don two days 
notice prior to picking up tickets.   

Help is needed the day of the raffle.  To assist 
the Raffle Committee with activities on the day 
of the Raffle (Saturday, Oct. 22), e-mail Chief 
Rabban Grady Carter at gckc23@gmail.com. 

 DUNE BUGGY PATROL 

   The Buggies were tuned up, cleaned up and ready to go 
for the Arvada Harvest Festival Parade.  At the last mi-
nute, tops were put up for the first time in years due to 
the cold and rain forecasted for the day.  Early Saturday 
morning emails and calls started going out that El Jebel 
would not be participating in the Arvada Parade.  Can’t 
say that we were sad to get the news.  It would have been 
a very cold, wet morning for the buggies.  Buggies stayed 
home in the garage clean and dry and ready for the next 
parades. 

   We hope all of those in the Dune Buggy Patrol will 
plan to join us for the two parades on October 1, 2022.  
We will be doing the Veteran’s Home at 10 a.m. and the 
Eastern Star Masonic Retirement Campus at 2 p.m.  We 
will find a place for the Dune Buggy Patrol to have lunch 
between the parades.  These parades are so appreciated 
by both homes.  This is the only parade they see the en-
tire year and they enjoy getting outside and seeing all the 
units.  If you wander among the residents at both places, 
you hear the gentlemen saying, “I’m a Shriner”.  Let’s 
make them proud and have a good showing from all our 
units.  Bring out the Flags and join us! 

   We did have several members of the Dune Buggy Pa-
trol travel to Salt Lake City for the Walk For Love as we 
Celebrated 100 year of Shriners Children’s.   Ills Sir Ken 
and Lady Marlene, Ills Sir Ron and Lady Robyn, Noble 
Mike and Lady Robin, Noble Don and Lady Cathie and 
our adopted members Noble Chuck and Lady Bonnie.  
Board of Governors, Noble Rick Frohlick and Lady Lin-
da, Noble Ed McKenna and Noble Jim Barager and Lady 
Teena from Al Kaly.   Friday morning, we had a tour of 
the Hospital with lunch on the patio.  Friday evening was 
the walk at the Hogel Zoo.  It was so humbling to hear a 
couple of the kids and one of the moms speak about how 
thankful they are for the care the kids receive at Shriners 
Children’s. We would encourage others to join us next 
year and talk and walk with the Shrine Kids and their 
parents and siblings.  It is an experience you will never 
forget.  We might also mention that Big O Tires is a 
sponsor for the Walk for Love and donated $50,000.  
When needing tires in the future please consider Big O 
Tires. 

   Our next Dune Buggy meeting will be on October 12, 
2022.  Social at 5:30, Dinner at 6 p.m. and Meeting at 7 
p.m., place to be announced later. 

OCTOBER 22, 2022        SPORTSMEN’S RAFFLE.  

Dune Buggy members we could use help selling tickets at 
Cabela’s and Bass Pro Stores. 

LET US ALL WORK TOGETHER TO HAVE A FUN 
AND PROFITABLE SPORTSMEN’S RAFFLE IN 2022! 

 

November 5 – Veterans Day Parade - NOTE DATE 
CHANGE FOR THIS PARADE 

    

If you are interested in Dune Buggy Patrol, please join us 
for any parade or social.  We welcome you as a social 
member or as a car owner.  If you have any questions, 
please contact President, Mike Terry at 720-313-1451.   
We always enjoy working, playing, eating, traveling and 
parading together. 

Walk for Love-Salt Lake City 

mailto:perrymi@comcast.net
https://eljebelshrine.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6554c6c7b59d3a2d2dc7c650&id=7d226ef372&e=e9025b6685
https://eljebelshrine.us5.list-manage.com/track/click?u=f6554c6c7b59d3a2d2dc7c650&id=7d226ef372&e=e9025b6685
mailto:gckc23@gmail.com
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El Jebel 2022 Sportsmen’s Raffle Sponsorship Form 

 

El Jebel Shriners are holding their annual Sportsmen’s Raffle at the Highlands Masonic Center, 3550 Federal Blvd., Denver, Colora-
do on Saturday October 22nd, 2022.  This event is one of our largest fund-raising opportunities, with the potential to grow larger 
each year.  The main raffle will consist of 55 Gift Cards from Bass Pro and 5 $500 cash prizes.   

We would like to invite you to participate in our annual Sportsmen’s Raffle as a sponsor.   

Sponsors are the main way we generate “seed” money to pay for up-front expenses, e.g., tickets, printing, down payments for 
prizes, etc.  There are four levels of sponsorship.  Please circle your choice: 

 

Pride: $25.00   Business Card space on Web page with message showing support.  

 

Liberty: $250.00   Liberty-level sponsors will receive 2 main-raffle tickets, 1 reserved parking space, and re-
served table-seating for 2 people. 

 

Freedom: $500.00   Freedom-level sponsors will receive 4 main-raffle tickets, 2 reserved parking spaces, and re-
served table-seating for 4 people. 

 

Patriot: $1,000.00   Patriot-level sponsors will receive 10 main-raffle tickets, 4 reserved parking spaces, reserved 
table-seating for 10 people. 

 

Each will receive recognition during the event and their logo will be added to our program.   Patriot-level sponsors may also supply 
a 3’ by 5’ banner to be hung in the Highlands Masonic  Center hall on the front of the stage. 

 

Enclosed is the sponsorship form, and we look forward to partnering with you now and in the future for this great event.  Please 
return the form with your check as soon as possible to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 3443 S. Galena Street, Suite 250, Denver, CO 
80231, Attn: Sportsmen’s Raffle Committee.  Please direct any questions to the El Jebel Shrine Office at 303-455-3470. 

 

 

Name: _____________________________________________________ 

Address: ___________________________________________________ 

E-mail Address: ______________________________________________ 

Phone Number: _____________________________________________ 

 

 

Copy of your Ad to be attached with form. 
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 October 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1 

Make ‘em 
Smile 

Parade 

2 

 

3 

 

4 

 

 

5 

Yom 

Kippur 

 

 

6 

 

7 

 

8 

 

9 

 

10 

 
Family 

Meeting & 
Event 

11 

 

12 

 

 

13 

 

 

14 

 

15 

 

16 

 

17 

 

 

18 

 

19 

 

 

 

20 

 

 

21 

Social Hour-
Oasis 

22 

Sportsmen’s 
Raffle 

23 

 

 

30 

24 

 

31 

Halloween 

25 

 

26 27 28 29 
 

Fall  
Ceremonial 

Shriners Childrens Open—Las Vegas 


